
 

  

 

Welcome to our Spring Newsletter! 

It’s been a positive Spring for JJ&A. We expanded our team of experts (see 
below) after receiving a higher level of instructions and have enhanced our 
leadership team 
with the appointment of Operations Manager Steve Richards. 
 
At the end of March, we exhibited at the AvMA Conference in Bournemouth, 
and at the beginning of June, we plan to attend the BABICM Annual 
Conference in Coventry. 



 
Please read on to find out what we’ve been up to and what we’ve got planned 
for the rest of the year. 

 

New Operations Manager joins the JJ&A 
team 

 
 
 
 
We are delighted to introduce our 
new Operations Manager, Steve 
Richards. Steve joins us at a time of 
expansion for JJ&A, bringing a 
wealth of managerial experience, 
extensive knowledge of legal 
systems and litigation, and 
catastrophic personal injury claims. 
You can learn more about Steve in 
this short article.  
 

  

https://janejamesandassociates.co.uk/news/meet-steve-richards/
https://janejamesandassociates.co.uk/news/meet-steve-richards/


JJ&A in print 
 
We appeared in the March edition 
of PIfocus - the Association of 
Personal Injury Lawyers (APIL) 
flagship magazine for personal 
injury lawyers, solicitors, barristers, 
legal executives, expert witnesses, 
and medical and other 
professionals. You can find out 
more about PIfocus, here.  
 

 

 

      

 

Spring/Summer 2023 Conferences 

 

 

AVMA 
 
Catherine Cooper and Luci Lloyd 
had a great time at the recent 
Action against Medical Accidents 
Annual Clinical Negligence 
Conference in Bournemouth. They 
enjoyed meeting up with fellow 
exhibitors and bumping into current 
clients at the conference and in the 
bar!  
 
They are already looking forward to 
the next event! 
 
 

      

https://www.apil.org.uk/pi-focus
https://www.apil.org.uk/pi-focus
https://www.apil.org.uk/pi-focus


BABICM 
 
We look forward to JJ&A exhibiting 
at the British Association of Brain 
Injury & Complex Case 
Management Annual Conference 
2023 in Coventry on the 6th & 7th 
of June. 
 
We also look forward to catching 
up with fellow exhibitors, seeing 
some of our current clients and 
experts witnesses. If you are 
attending, please come and say 
‘Hi’ as we have some great 
giveaways this year. 
 
 

 

 

 

     

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meet our new Expert Witnesses 

In March, we further expanded our team of experts with the addition of highly 
experienced Occupational Therapy Expert Witness, Amanda Hunter, and 



Nursing Expert Witness, Sarah Davies. Read their short profiles here or follow 
the links (below) to view their full CVs. 

 

 

Amanda Hunter 
 
Please meet Amanda Hunter, an 
Independent Paediatric 
Occupational Therapist and one of 
the latest members to join our 
Expert Witness team. 
 
Amanda works for Jane James and 
Associates as an independent 
Expert Witness providing paediatric 
quantum care, aids, and equipment 
reports and is instructed by both 
Claimant and Defendant Firms. 
Amanda has undertaken the Bond 
Solon Expert Witness training. 
 
You can find Amanda’s full bio on 
our website.  
 
 

      

https://janejamesandassociates.co.uk/team/
https://janejamesandassociates.co.uk/team/


In April, Amanda ran and 
completed the London Marathon. 
Her verdict? “It was an amazing 
experience, and the crowds were 
brilliant!” 
 
Well done, Amanda! 
 

 

 

      

 

 

Sarah Davies 
 
Please meet Sarah Davies, a 
highly experienced Emergency 
Nurse Practitioner and Nurse 
Prescriber, and the latest member 
to join our Expert Witness team. 
 
Sarah works for Jane James and 
Associates providing liability 
reports for use in litigation and is 
instructed by both Claimant and 
Defendant solicitors. 
 
You can find Sarah’s full bio on our 
website.  
 
 

      

 

https://janejamesandassociates.co.uk/sarah-davies/
https://janejamesandassociates.co.uk/sarah-davies/


 

 

A company of pet-
lovers 
 
We celebrated National Pet Month 
in April by introducing our LinkedIn 
audience to some of the four-
legged ‘personalities’ behind the 
JJ&A brand. 
 
You can learn more about their 
JJ&A two-legged owners on our 
website.  
 
 

      

 

Charity News 

Our 2023 charity 
partners 
 
In 2023, we will continue to raise 
vital funds for some great charities. 
This year we will be supporting 
Headway, Jullia’s House, and 
Youth Action Wiltshire. Keep an 
eye on our website and social 
media for details on how you can 
sponsor us. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
     

https://janejamesandassociates.co.uk/about-us/
https://janejamesandassociates.co.uk/about-us/
https://www.salisburyheadway.co.uk/
https://www.juliashouse.org/
https://www.communityfirst.org.uk/yaw/


 

 

Julia’s House Great 
Wiltshire Walk 2023 
 
On the 14th of May, a team from 
JJ&A took part in the Great 
Wiltshire Walk in support of Julia's 
House Children's Hospices. This 
year, Julia’s House celebrates 20 
years of life-changing care for local 
families, so created a 20-mile & 20-
kilometre route to mark this 
milestone. If you would like to 
donate, here’s the link. 
 

 

     

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/jja2023
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/jja2023


UK coastal walk in aid of MIND 

 

James Lloyd (nephew-in-law of our Director of Operations, Luci Lloyd has 
taken on the incredible challenge of walking the coast of Britain for mental 
health charity Mind. He left Wales in October - sensibly walking South for the 
winter months - before heading North and recently reaching Thurso in 
Scotland. We are all incredibly proud and are in no doubt that he will complete 
this massive challenge he has set for himself. If you are interested in his 
journey, please follow him on his Instagram page, 'write_errant.’ And if you 
would like to donate to MIND, please click on James' Mind Walk – Hiking the 
Coast of Mainland Britain. Any size donation would be hugely appreciated.   

 

      

 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/james-lloyd-mind-walk
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/james-lloyd-mind-walk


 

A big Thank You! 

To all our clients for helping to make the first quarter of 2023 a positive one. 
We hope to continue working with you throughout 2023 and beyond. 

  

 

       

 

https://twitter.com/jjaltd
https://www.janejamesandassociates.co.uk/
https://www.linkedin.com/in/jane-james-and-associates-a65542101/
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